Town of Weare
Parks and Recreation

Meeting Minute
April 8, 2014

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: ~7:10PM

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: Jim Blouin, Valerie King, Chuck Metcalf, Melissa
Drury, JJAmy Colburn, Randy Magoon, and Mike Housman

COORDINATOR'S REPORT:

Weare Christian Church submitted a facility use form for Chase Park on April
20th.

The fields are still snow covered so Mike will hold off on ordering the port-potties
until next week, but will start irrigation now.

Mike is resigning as of May 13th. He provide a list of contacts and general
activity dates as a resource for the next Coordinator.

Discussion about having Chase Park staff do garbage pick-up while the
Coordinator position is vacant. Concerns that this may create issues with liability
and use of personal vehicles.

Capital Well will be chlorinating the well at Chase Park next week.

The gates at Chase Park are in need of repair. Chuck and Mike will take a look
and assess what repairs are needed.

Seniors will be hosting a luncheon in June at Jon McCoslen's rose gardens. Lunch
provided by Colburn's. There will be a $200 cap on expenses. Request approved.

Brianna will be returning this summer to teach swim lessons. A schedule needs to
be developed. Preparations need to be made for sign-ups in May/June.

Discussion regarding whether PARC should be asking for proof of non-profit
status when organizations request use of PARC facilities.

Still no word from WAC soccer regarding field usage this season. Mike will
follow-up.

PARC will need to have a plan developed before applying for a permit to fix the
boat ramp. The plan is to replace the tar with concrete and extend the ramp further
into the water. Estimated to cost $10-$15,000 to complete.
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OTHER BUSINESS:

Its official! Jeremy was approved by the Board of Selectman.

At voting, there were sign-up sheets where people could indicate if they were
interested in joining a town committee. There was a sheet for PARC, but none of
the members received a copy. Melissa will ask the town office for a copy.
Sandwich boards can also be used to advertise PARC vacancies.

Valerie will ask Tom Desrosier to return his PARC keys so they can be passed on
to incoming members.

Swim lines need to go out in early June.

Members are asked to meet on April 19th (Sat) to take down and put away the ice
rink.

JAmy will follow up with Karen Stogner regarding her interest in joining PARC.
After 12+ years with PARC, Jim is resigning. May will be his last meeting.

MEETING ADJOURNED: ~ 8:30PM



